
WAC 250-61-120  Catalog requirements.  (1) An institution granted 
authorization shall publish a catalog supplemented as necessary by 
other published materials, providing sufficient information for stu-
dents to obtain an adequate understanding of the institution, its pro-
grams, policies and procedures. Institutional catalogs shall be pub-
lished at least once every two years and be provided to students at 
the time of their enrollment. Electronic catalogs must be archived and 
students must have access to the archived information.

(2) Any catalog or web site that is made available to students 
describing the educational services offered shall prominently feature 
the following statement upon the granting of authorization: "(Name of 
institution) is authorized by the Washington student achievement coun-
cil (the council) and meets the requirements and minimum educational 
standards established for degree-granting institutions under the De-
gree-Granting Institutions Act. This authorization is subject to peri-
odic review and authorizes (name of institution) to offer specific de-
gree programs. The council may be contacted for a list of currently 
authorized programs. Authorization by the council does not carry with 
it an endorsement by the council of the institution or its programs. 
Any person desiring information about the requirements of the act or 
the applicability of those requirements to the institution may contact 
the council at P.O. Box 43430, Olympia, WA 98504-3430 or by email at 
degreeauthorization@wsac.wa.gov."

(3) An institution granted authorization shall make the following 
statement regarding transferability available to all students: "The 
transferability of credits earned at (name of institution) is at the 
discretion of the receiving college, university, or other educational 
institution. Students considering transferring to any institution 
should not assume that credits earned in any program of study at (name 
of institution) will be accepted by the receiving institution. Simi-
larly, the ability of a degree, certificate, diploma, or other academ-
ic credential earned at (name of institution) to satisfy an admission 
requirement of another institution is at the discretion of the receiv-
ing institution. Accreditation does not guarantee credentials or cred-
its earned at (name of institution) will be accepted by or transferred 
to another institution. To minimize the risk of having to repeat cour-
sework, students should contact the receiving institution in advance 
for evaluation and determination of transferability of credits and/or 
acceptability of degrees, diplomas, or certificates earned."

(4) The catalog shall include elements as required by the council 
in application materials such that a prospective student may become 
reasonably informed about the institution, its offerings, policies and 
procedures.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 28B.76.120 and 28B.85.020. WSR 19-03-020, § 
250-61-120, filed 1/4/19, effective 2/4/19; WSR 17-09-041, § 
250-61-120, filed 4/14/17, effective 5/15/17; WSR 15-02-021, § 
250-61-120, filed 12/30/14, effective 1/30/15; WSR 12-09-037, § 
250-61-120, filed 4/11/12, effective 5/12/12; WSR 09-20-033, § 
250-61-120, filed 9/30/09, effective 10/31/09; WSR 09-02-008, § 
250-61-120, filed 12/29/08, effective 1/29/09. Statutory Authority: 
RCW 28B.80.370. WSR 95-01-003, § 250-61-120, filed 12/8/94, effective 
1/8/95; WSR 93-01-103, § 250-61-120, filed 12/17/92, effective 
1/17/93; WSR 86-24-003 (Order 7/86, Resolution No. 87-34), § 
250-61-120, filed 11/20/86.]
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